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Dear Fellow Alumni: 
 

Homecoming for 2014 is scheduled for 

Saturday, October 11. Again, we are 

hoping for a large turnout for this year’s 

reunion with class reunions being planned 

for the classes of 1959, 1964, 1969, 1974,  

1979, and 1984.  Please make plans to 

contact your classmates and encourage them 

to attend this year. Information on the 

class reunions is on page 3 of this news-

letter. 
 

From June 5 to August 12 (since our 

June 2014 Newsletter) our fundraisers 

have brought in $22,960 for the Library 

Fund, and $13,476 for the general fund. 

The three part breakdown of the 240 

donors is Library only,12; general fund 

only, 144; and both Library and general 

fund, 84.  If you have not sent in your        

contributions yet, please consider doing so. 

Please be reminded that your 

contributions are IRS tax deductible. 

All of us deeply appreciate the support 

shown by each contributing alumnus. 
 

The Grant that we requested from the     

Tennessee Historical Commission did not 

come through.  Our request had been for 

60% of $62,159. The Grant would have paid 

$37,295. Though this was a disappointment, 

we have recently received a number of gen-

erous donations to our Library Fund that 

will assist us with major repairs and renova-

tions. 
 

Our Homecoming events for 2014 on 

Saturday, October 11, include tours of 

Main Building (Lebanon City Hall), and the 

City of Lebanon Museum and History Cen-

ter located in the basement of Main. City of 

Lebanon Mayor, Philip Craighead, and his 

staff are graciously allowing us to visit both 

of these facilities and we thank them all for 

their assistance on that Saturday.  We will 

also have the Rutherford Parks Library 

open in the afternoon after the class pictures 

have been made. (See insert on all Home-

coming Activities.) 

 

Registration for Homecoming will be held from 

9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. at the registration tent 

behind the Alumni House.  Our picnic luncheon 

will be on the same site. Parking is available 

behind Main Building, across the street from 

the Alumni House, and in the parking lot of 

Rutherford Parks Library. The Alumni House 

will be open early Saturday morning, October 

11, as well as on Friday, October 10, so that 

you may visit classmates and see the displays 

inside the house. 
 

Our picnic luncheon will begin at 11:00 a.m. on 

Saturday, October 11 with Chester Jordan’s 

Catering serving us for the 25th consecutive 

year. All of you will want to take the 

opportunity to visit with former faculty and 

staff who are invited to the luncheon as our 

guests. The $15 cost per person will cover your  

lunch as well as our guests.  Reservations 

are required so that we can give the caterer a 

correct headcount.   
 

Our Alumni meeting will follow the luncheon.  

With the conclusion of the Alumni meeting, we 

will then move to the War Memorial in front of 

Main for our annual memorial service and 

wreath laying. Following that, class reunion 

pictures will be taken on the steps of the Ruth-

erford Parks Library. Our morning and 

afternoon activities should be concluded 

around 2:30 except for the tour of the Library. 
 

The Dinner/Dance that evening will be held at 

the Lebanon Golf and Country Club.  The cost 

is $40 per person. The dinner menu will be an 

entrée choice of chicken marsala, grilled 

salmon,  or  prime-rib.  The  social  time  before  
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dinner will be 6:30-7:00 p.m. with the dinner beginning at 

7:00 p.m. David Hale, CHMA ‘74 and owner of Hawk Spe-

cialty Services will provide the music for the dance which 

follows the dinner.  Reservations are required. 
 

At Homecoming under the registration tent we will have 

for sale, coffee cups, Heights sweatshirts, t-shirts (short-

sleeve and long-sleeve), golf shirts, baseball caps, license 

plates, pennants, brass buttons, lapel pins, school logo 

emblems (patch) used on blazers, car windshield decals, 

CHMA “throw” blankets ($35) and a CD with the song, 

“The Hilltop” written by Bill Wheeler ’72 for $12. Also for 

sale will be the color prints of the Heights campus, circa 

1916, for $35, a panoramic print of the campus taken dur-

ing the 30’s for $25, and an 11 X 14 picture of the tiger 

and cannon in front of the Alumni House for $25 taken by 

Gary Moor ’59 (Gary is a Master Photographer), an 11 X 

14 print of the Auditorium for $25, and a 16 X 20 print of 

Main Building by artist Phil Ponder for $45. Our book, 

Hail, Castle Heights!  for $20.  A new book that con-

tains columns by J.B. Leftwich about Castle Heights and 

many of those associated with the school, View From 

the Hill, will be available for $20.  Please see the         

enclosed advanced order form on the book for more          

information.   
 

I hope to see many of you back in Lebanon for 

Homecoming 2014 on Saturday, October 11.  Please 

remember that the Alumni House will be open on Friday, 

October 10, as well. 
 

Sincerely, 

Rob Hosier ‘63 

Heights National Alumni  Association 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued—Alumni Association Update 

RESERVATION FORM  

Homecoming 2014 

Luncheon and Dinner/Dance 
 

and the 

 

ACTIVITIES SCHEDULE  
 

The Reservation Form for the Homecoming Luncheon and 
Dinner/Dance, and an Activities Schedule for Saturday,  
October 11 are on separate printed sheets inserted in 
this newsletter.  A self-addressed envelope is also      
included in the newsletter to mail your reservation form to 
us.  

Reservation Deadline - October 3   
We look forward to seeing you!!!!! 

 

LODGING INFORMATION 
 

Please make your lodging reservations as soon as 

possible. Most of the motels in Lebanon are locat-

ed on Hwy 231/South Cumberland/Murfreesboro 

Road, Lebanon, off I-40/Exit 238. The Hampton Inn 

is off of I-40/Exit 236 (Hartmann Dr.) then on 

Franklin Road.  The Sleep Inn & Suites is                

I-40/Exit 232 on Hwy. 109.  Book ASAP to get the 

hotel you want!   
 

PLEASE BE SURE TO ASK FOR THE  

CASTLE HEIGHTS ALUMNI SPECIAL RATE. 

  (We called to get these discounted rates for you) 
 

    COMFORT SUITES . . . . . . . . . . . . 615-443-0027 

    $74.95 + tax 
 

    EXECUTIVE INN . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 615-444-0505 

    $55 + tax    ($4.50 meal voucher per day/  

                         per room to Cracker Barrel) 
  
    HAMPTON INN . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 615-444-3445 

    $99 + tax   (I-40 Exit 236)   
 

    HOLIDAY INN EXPRESS . . . . . . .615-994-3225 

    $89  + tax 
 

    LAQUINTA INN & SUITES . . . . . 615-470-1001 

    $85 + tax  (formerly Country Inn and Suites) 
 

    QUALITY INN . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 615/444-7020 

    $59 + tax  
 

    RAMADA INN . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 615/444-7400 

    $55 + tax 
 

    SLEEP INN & SUITES . . . . . . . . 615-449-7005 

    $69 + tax   

     (I-40 Exit 232 or Exit 232B, Hwy 109) 

 

2nd Annual Beer, Beans & Weenies  

Friday, October 10, 4:00 p.m. 

Rutherford Parks Library 
 

If you didn’t make it last year, you’ll want to start this year’s 
Homecoming activities by celebrating the beginning of the 
weekend at the 2nd Annual Beer, Beans & Weenies cook-
out, Friday October 10 in front of Rutherford Parks Library. 
Come as you are and enjoy a gastronomical delight either 
before or after your planned events. Bill Wheeler ‘72 and the 
BB&W Committee will be serving Hot Dogs and fixings   
beginning at 4:00 p.m., but early arrivals are welcome to 
stop by, savor an ice-cold beer and mingle on the lawn. 
They won’t close until the last cadet has been served.         
T-shirts will be available for $10 and a tip jar will be 
ready to accept any donations for the event. All proceeds 
benefit the Library’s renovation.  To pre-order a t-shirt: 
email Bill Wheeler at thebeak72@yahoo.com.  Include 
quantity and size:   S, M, L, XL, 2X.  Pay for the t-shirt at 
the event.  All are short sleeve, maroon in color with gold 
print.  You may also leave a phone message at                
859-221-1302 — leave name, phone number, quantity and 
sizes.  Bill will return the calls to verify!  

 

9th  ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT FORM 

Friday, October 10 

Lebanon Golf and Country Club 
 

The entry form for the golf tournament is an     

insert in this newsletter.  Please complete  and 

mail with your check to Don Oates ‘77 to 

participate .  Don’s address is on the form.  
 

Deadline for entry is September 29. 
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Heights National Alumni  Association 

HOMECOMING 2014 REUNION INFORMATION 

  

55th REUNION  

CLASS OF 1959 

 

Kent Russ, Gary Moor, Jerry Ream, and Clay Woods have 
been planning the 55 year reunion for their Class of 1959.  A 
block of rooms has been reserved at the Holiday Inn Express 
(S. Cumberland Street, I-40 Exit 238) for $89 per night, and 
reservations need to be made by September 16. Please call the 
hotel at 615-994-3225 and mention the CHMA Class of 1959 
to get one of the $89 + tax per night rooms. On Friday, October 
10, class members will meet at the lake home of Kent and   
Susan Russ in Mt Juliet.  Activities planned are:  2:00 p.m. – 
Water Activities; 5:30 p.m. Dinner; and at 7:00 p.m. entertain-
ment by the Doo Wops (Lynn Frazier Winfree, one of the class 
of 1959 beauties is one of the 5 singers). An invitation announc-
ing the Friday event has been sent out to class members.  Cost 
is $25 per person for adults and $15 for children.  If you will be 
attending the Friday event, please call Kent Russ at 615-773-
5256 by October 4 to let him know how many will be at-
tending. If you have any questions you may also email Kent 
Russ at kent.russ@comcast.net. Saturday, October 11, 
(Homecoming day) class members plan to attend the luncheon 
and dinner/dance.  On Sunday morning, October 12, they will 
gather for a group breakfast at the Holiday Inn. 

 

50th REUNION  

CLASS OF 1964 

 

Bill Goodner, Bob Bussey, and Bill Stewart have organized a 
committee of 10 classmates for planning, organizing & contact-
ing fellow classmates for their 50 year reunion. They are having 
a Friday night mixer at The Mitchell House: 106 North Castle 
Heights Avenue, Lebanon. (located on the original campus).                        
      When:    5:30-9:30 p.m.  Friday, October 10 

  What:  Heavy Hors d’oeuvres & music 
Cost:   $35.00 per person (cash bar) 

RSVP no later than September 1st to Bill Goodner, 4819 
Cove Creek Dr., Brownsboro, AL 35741.  Please plan to join 
them for an eventful weekend. On Saturday, October 11, the 
1964 class will get together for the Homecoming Luncheon and 
activities as well as the dinner/dance Saturday night at the Leb-
anon Country Club.  *Announcement Letters with Registration 
Forms enclosed were mailed to classmates in July.  Motel 
Reservations:  A block of rooms at the Executive Inn located on 
Hwy 231 in Lebanon has been reserved for their classmates at 
a special rate of $55.00 + tax. Motel’s phone is 615-444-0505.  
Please make your reservation early but no later than Sep 26th. 
For additional info contact Bill Goodner at 256-509-1676, or 
email williegood@comcast.net;  C. Bob Bussey at 615-972-
4712, or  email ceebeebank@bellsouth.net;  or Bill Stewart at 
615-218-0160, and email bills@stewartlumber.com.  
 

45th REUNION  

CLASS OF 1969 

 

Dan Coleman and Tom Bradley are planning a 45th reunion 
dinner for 6:00 pm, Friday, October 10, just prior to the        
Saturday Homecoming festivities.  The reunion dinner is 
planned for  Stoney River, 3015 West End Avenue, Nash-
ville.  It's a steak and seafood restaurant.  Dan and Tom will 
email and call all the class members they can locate, and hope 
you can join the group then. To let them know you are attend-
ing, or for more information, or to help out, please email or call                      
Tom at tombradley2@cox.net or 703-626-6954, or             
Dan at jdcm@hotmail.com  or  615-879-5923.  See you in   
October! 

40th REUNION  

CLASS OF 1974 

 

Val Peterson has made some plans for the 40 year   
reunion for his class of 1974.  He has reserved a block 
of rooms at the LaQuinta Inn and Suites and received a 
discounted rate of $85  + tax per night. The number for 
LaQuinta is  615-470-1001.  Ask for the Group Reserva-
tion Dept. and ask for the CHMA Class of 1974 room 
block.  Friday night, October 10, a dinner will be held at 
Sonny’s (located at the former C H Chop House).  Every-
one who attends will be able to order off the menu instead 
of a pre-determined menu.  Please call or email Val Peter-
son to let him know that you will be attending so he will 
know how many seats to reserve at Sonny’s. Val’s      
contact info is 239-405-4077 (cell) or email at 
vcp277@embarqmail.com. 
 

35th REUNION  

CLASS OF 1979 

 

Jeff Seely '79 is the contact person for the 35th Reunion 
for the Class of 1979 this year (once again).  Hotel and Friday 
night event arrangements are pending.  Please contact Jeff at 
jeffseely@rapidoffice.com  (this email works for locating 
him on Facebook as well) or call 615-364-3561 to let Jeff 
know of your plans to attend a get together for Friday night, 
October 10, and the Homecoming events on Saturday.  
Please let him know if you can provide any assistance with 
planning. Jeff is looking forward to a great turnout like the 
past four events!  Welcome home cadets!   

 

30th REUNION  

CLASS OF 1984 

 

Leslie Lancaster Willis has been working on the 30 year 
reunion for the Class of 1984. She would also like to invite 
any classes from the 80's to attend as well. She has reserved 
a block of rooms at Comfort Suites in Lebanon for a special 
rate of $87.13 which includes all taxes. The hotel number is       
615-443-0027. Comfort Suites will only hold these rooms, at 
this rate, until September 19th. Other hotels in the area are 
Hampton Inn 615-444-3445, Holiday Inn 615-994-3225, and 
Executive Inn 615-444-0505. A dinner/get together is 
planned  for Friday night, October 10th at 6:00 at Sonny's 
which is in the former location of the Chop House on the 
Heights campus. After dinner, several others will be gathered 
at the Library where they will be serving beer and weenies. 
On Saturday, October 11, the Homecoming events will 
take place with lunch behind the Alumni House followed that 
evening with a dinner/dance at the Lebanon Golf and Country 
Club.  Please make plans to attend. You will be so glad that 
you did! If you have any questions please call Leslie at       
615-481-0460 or email her at leslie.willis8331@yahoo.com. 
 

Note to Members of the Class of 1958 
 

Pete Zimpelman ’58 and James Spurlock ’58 are returning to 
Homecoming this year.  Both said they had such a great time 
last year they are hoping that some of their classmates will 
attend this year. Please let Pete know if you are planning to 
attend Homecoming on October 11, 2014, so he and James 
may look forward to seeing and visiting with you. Contact 
Pete Zimpelman  by email at  pdz4@pjzimpelmann.com  or 
by calling his cell phone at 612-867-0572. 

mailto:kent.russ@comcast.net
mailto:williegood@comcast.net
mailto:ceebeebank@bellsouth.net
mailto:bills@stewartlumber.com
mailto:tombradley2@cox.net
mailto:jdcm@hotmail.com
mailto:jeffseely@rapidoffice.com
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Heights National Alumni  Association 

OTHER HEIGHTS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION NEWS 

  

SEE ABOVE 
 

RUTHERFORD PARKS LIBRARY 

C.A.D. DRAWINGS BY 

SAVANNAH WARD 

WILSON CENTRAL HIGH SCHOOL STUDENT 
 

Joe Evins’, CHMA ‘86, Computer Drafting teacher, at    
Wilson Central High School, as a project in class, had 
his students make these drawings of the exterior and       
interior of the Library.  These drawings and future 
drawings will assist the Alumni Association in utilizing 
the space in the Library in setting up displays when 
we are ready to do so. Joe Evins succeeded Richard 
Hosier ‘66 in his position at Central High School.    
Savannah Ward’s teacher for her first Drafting class 
was Richard Hosier. 

 

 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR 

WORK DAY AT 

 RUTHERFORD PARKS LIBRARY 

Saturday, September 20, 8:00 a.m. 

 

Ken Hall ‘71, has been spearheading our work days at 

the Library and this third work day has been set for    

Saturday, September 20, at 8:00 a.m.  This work ses-

sion will involve doing the landscaping around the 

building (planting shrubs, installing French drains on 

the downspouts; placing a border around the land-

scaping and mulching around the building). There is 

also a need for someone to change out the inside of 

the commode with new hardware. We need brush and 

concrete slabs from previous work session hauled 

away and the remaining dirt spread where needed. If 

you plan to attend please let Ken know by messaging 

him on Facebook, email or calling his cell. 

 

LUNCH WILL BE PROVIDED !!        

 

Contact Ken Hall at:                   

                            kenevil@frontiernet.net 

               931-239-3318 (cell) 

                            or by Facebook message       

WORK UPDATE ON THE LIBRARY 
 

Work has begun with pressure washing the brick on the 
Library. Mortar work on the brick on top of the roof will 
start soon and a roofing company has been selected to 
replace the roof once the mortar work is done.  Work will 
be scheduled on restoration of the windows upon receipt 
of an additional bid.  Landscaping around the Library will 
be done on September 20.  Efforts are being made to try 
and have most of these projects completed by        
Homecoming in order to show those in attendance what 
has been accomplished thus far.  
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2014 Alumni Update  
COOK, DAVID C.  ’64  -  Lebanon, TN;  Married with 5 children 
and 10 grandchildren.  His oldest son, Bobby (Robert W.) is an 
’84 CHMA graduate. 
 

COX, LARRY G.  ‘61  -  Knoxville, TN;  Graduated from Middle 
Tennessee State University in ‘68.  The MTSU National Alumni 
Association recently recognized him with its highest honor  - 
The 2013-2014 Distinguished Alumni Award “Service to Com-
munity”.  Also The City of Knoxville/Knox County Parks and 
Recreation honored Larry with the 2013 Volunteer 
“Commissioner Award”.  larrygibbscox@aol.com 
 

CURRY, JERRY S.  ‘62  -  Fishers, IN;  Retired after 31 years in 
the family veneer business.  Jerry has a Master of Divinity and a 
PhD in Divinity, and 18 years as a Lutheran Pastor.  He and 
wife, Sara, are enjoying 7 grandchildren, good health and loving 
their new home.  jerryscurry0414@gmail.com 
 

DAMSKY, MITCH  ‘74  -  Gillette, WY;  Is Senior Trial Attorney 
with the Wyoming Public Defenders Office.  He was inducted 
into United States Lacrosse Hall of Fame.  damsky5@aol.com 
 

DAVIS, H.B. Jr. (Ben)  ’49  -  Nashville, TN;  Retired 20 years 
ago and said it has gone by fast and he is looking forward to the 
next 20 years.   
 

DAVIS, JOHN T.  ’75  - Simpsonville, SC;  He said he recently 
enjoyed an all CHMA round of golf with his brother, Tom Davis 
’68, Don Oates ’77, and Bentley Wilkinson ’77.                      
davisjohntusa@cs.com  
 

DAVIS, MICHAEL J. “Spike”  ‘70  -  Evansville, IN;  He and his 
wife, Mary, will be married for 27 years in November.  They are 
empty nesters and have 2 in New York City, and 1 in            
Albuquerque, NM.  michaeljohndavis1951@gmail.com 
 

DYER, THOMAS R. “Tom”  ‘59  -  Germantown, TN;  Married 
Dorothy Barbee Dyer  in 1966.  Has 2 children; Virginia Anne 
Dyer Pepper married to Michael Pepper and they have twin 
boys, Thomas and Daniel.  Son John Ross Dyer married Amy 
and they have a daughter Mary Elizabeth Dyer.  Tom is a lawyer 
with the law firm of Wyatt, Tarrant and Combs.                      
tdyer@wyattfirm.com 
 

ELLIOTT, THOMAS H.  ‘47  - Westerville, OH;  Enjoying their 2 
great grandchildren, Thomas (2 years), and Senna (8 months). 
Still married to beautiful Dolores for 63 years.  Swam qualifiers 
for the Nationals in Minneapolis next year.  Tom will swim 6 
events after winning 5 Golds and Silver in State qualifier.  He 
said “Hi” to all in class of “47”.  coachtom2@hotmail.com 
 

ELLIS, G. KEN  ‘64 -  Ocean Springs, MS;  Was at Homecom-
ing last year and plans on attending his 50th reunion this year.  
kengellis@yahoo.com 
 

FEDEVICH, JOSEPH  ‘55  - Massillon, OH;  Joe is back walking 
every day after two knee replacements.  He said he feels great.  
He and Joanne will have been married 56 years this August.  
Son, John, just finished a gig with Michael Cavanaugh in Mona-
co.  He is a very successful drummer.  Headed to his Canadian 
property in Quebec for 2 months of grueling fishing on the Otta-
wa River.  jjfsrretired@sssnet.com 
 

GRASTY, JAMES F.  ‘52  - Sacramento, CA;  Enjoying family, 
friends, and a little travel. Health is good!  jfgrasty@gmail.com 
 

GRESHAM, BATEY M. Jr.  ‘52  - Auburn, AL;  He and Ann 
moved into their new house in April of this year.  They moved to 
Auburn 3 years ago and have spent the last year building their 
new house.  Said that if anyone is coming to Auburn, please 
give them a call.  batey_gresham@gspnet.com 
 

 

ANDERSON, JIM  ’65 -  Aliquippa, PA;  Retired, and he 
missed work, so he went back to work in his field as an      
engineer.  tyrbyter@comcast.net 
 

ADKINS, BILL  ‘65 -  Frankfort, KY;  Retired January ‘14, and 
said Yahoo! Son starts med school so he wrote that equals 
broke for him. Not so Yahoo! billadkins@fewpb.net 
 

APPERSON, LAWSON F.  ‘53  -  Memphis, TN;  Retired, 
playing golf, walking the dog; not very exciting but restful.        
lawsonapperson@att.net 
 

ARMSTRONG, Dr. JOHN H. ‘67  -  Carol Stream, IL;  He was 
awarded the “Luminosa Award for Unity” in Hyde Park, NY on 
June 22, 2014, an annual award given to a leader working for 
unity in religion and practice. johna1949@gmail.com 
 

BASS, RICHARD  ‘67  -  Knoxville, TN;  Married 25 years, 2 
daughters; retired and living in Knoxville and St. Augustine.  
Daughter Brittany was a Castle Heights scholarship recipient 
and a recent MBA graduate from Tennessee.  He thanks all 
who make the scholarship program possible.  Other daughter 
Rebecca, is a senior at UT.  richardhbass@gmail.com 
 

BIRD, TERRY (Faculty) -  Decatur, GA;  All is well with him 
and said he may have to miss Homecoming again this year -
but that he will be there in spirit. tbcornelius@earthlink.net   
 

BLACKWOOD, RON  ’57 - Waco, TX;  His website is 
www.blackwoodartist.com.  Recording gospel album with 
Charlie Daniels and Bob Dylan and the Blackwood Quartet.  
ronblackwoodmc@aol.com 
 

BLUNCK III, CARL E. “Shots”, MD  ‘68  - Mobile, AL;  Carl 
stated: “Hey Bro’s, go to www.hallieb.me” or go to “AL.com” 
and key in “Grand Family of the Grandman Triathlon” for syn-
opsis of my life.  Come visit me on the Redneck Riviera in 
Mobile, AL.”  triclyde01@aol.com 
 

BOHANON, JOHN L.  ‘67 -  Kevil, KY;  Married to Brenda for 
16 years.  Two children, Kent Bohanon (State Farm agent in 
Paducah), Lavra (Registered Dietician in Paducah); one 
grandchild, Jayce (2 years).  Retired 16 years.. was Assistant 
Chief Paducah Fire Dept.  Still living on our farm and involved 
in farming.  thebohanons@yahoo.com 
 

BOONE, DANIEL C.  ‘55  - Canyon Lake Ranch, TX;  Retired 
from active duty with the Air Force. Presently a candidate for 
Texas State Senate. His bio is at boonefortexas.com.  
boonefortexas@gmail.com 
 

BROCK, MARION T.  ‘49 - Boaz, AL;  Has been married for 
65 years and has two daughters, two grandsons, one grand-
daughter, and 10 great grandchildren.  Marion is getting better 
after 3 months in the hospital and rehab. Cannot walk right 
now, but he said maybe by 8 more months. 
mtb1949@gmail.com 
 

BUCY, LARRY W.  ‘60 -  Murfreesboro, TN;  Retired from the 
Rutherford County School System. lwbucy@hotmail.com 
 

CARSON, JEAN  ‘46  -  Knoxville, TN;  Still working one day 
each week with a construction company.  Just spent 9 days in 
hospital and had a defibrillator/pacemaker inserted.  Has 2 
great granddaughters and will have another great grandchild 
in December.  Jean and Pat will observe their 63rd wedding 
anniversary in September and Jean said they are still speak-
ing to each other!  jacarson865@att.net 
 

CARTER, CHARLES E.  ‘57  - Sioux Falls, SD;  Getting a 
knee  replacement - Golden Years?? He is also buying a 
house and coming in off the road for full-time.  Still plans to 
travel in the RV for a good part of the year.  
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Continued - 2014 ALUMNI UPDATE 
 GRIFFIN, GAINES  ‘63  - Tishomingo, MS;  Enjoying retire-

ment.  Appointed Adjutant of Marine Corps League 1331 De-
tachment and elected to be the webmaster of the 1331       
Detachment.  ggriffin1@frontiernet.net 
 

HALL, KEN  ‘71  -  Monterey, TN;  Retired from Town of Mon-
terey; Team Leader of Monterey Lions Club Disaster         
Response Team.  Working on his second book, this one about 
his hometown of Monterey.  kenevil@frontiernet.net 
 

HAMILTON, JOHN MCFARLAND, MD  ‘43  - St. Petersburg, 
FL;  He still plays clarinet in two concert bands, consult in 
medicine, and enjoys a large supportive family.  He has great 
grandchildren in school, and tries to be very active.  Life is 
good! 
 

HARBER, GARY A.  ‘80  - Elizabethtown, KY;  Married with 3 
sons; 1982-2004, US Army - retired as LTC; 2004-2010, Boe-
ing Phantom Works, Field Office Integration; 2011-2012,  
IROBOT, Senior DoD Business Development Mgr; 2013-
present, FLVOR, Deputy Country Manager (Afghanistan).  
gary.harber@live.com 
 

HARVEY, AUBREY E. ’62  -  Lynchburg, VA;  Celebrated 
50th wedding anniversary on June 6, 2014. 
 

HASSELMAN, GERALD “Jerry”  ‘64  - Clinton, MS; He just 
completed his 46th year in education.  Stepped down as    
Director of Ed. Leadership at Mississippi College in Clinton 
and took Faculty status.  Plans to teach four more years.  Also 
celebrated 46th wedding anniversary in June.  Has 3 children 
and 2 granddaughters.  gjhasselman@hotmail.com 
 

HEGET, HARRY S.  ‘48  - Tulsa, OK;  Just turned 84 and still 
hanging in there.  hsh2612@cox.net 
 

HEISCHMAN, TOM  ‘61  -  Monterey, CA; Main occupation is 
Executive Advisor Globalization for Chiyoda Corporation, 
Yokohama, Japan.  Chiyoda’s main business is obsigning and 
building large LNG plants and refineries, globally.  Lives in 
Jakarta, Indonesia, and is usually in Japan about a week per 
month.  tomheischman@aol.com 
 

HUGUENIN, STAN  ‘59  -  Hawthorne, FL;  In 10th year of 
retirement, with ever-growing “to do” list.  He and Pat have 
been married for 53 years.  They travel, read, garden and 
landscape, visit 3 children and families (5 grandchildren) in 
the Orlando area.  No cell phones, no Facebook, no You 
Tube, no tweets/texts/anything technical.  Blessed with good 
health.  Worked with Leftwich family to edit new JB book now 
being published. Looking forward to our 55th reunion for Class 
of 1959 in October.  phuguenin@bellsouth.net 
 

JEFCOAT, JERRY  ‘65  -  Shaw, MS; Retired farmer; He and 
his wife, Midge, enjoy traveling.  jjefcoat1946@gmail.com 
 

KIRK, THOMAS W.  ‘62  - Louisville, KY;  U.S. Army from 
Oct. 62 to Oct. 65, Honorable Discharge, rank SP4/E-4; Com-
mercial pilot for 26 years with 25,000 hours total flight time; 
Celebrated 26 years of marriage to Della in April.  He and his 
wife are ordained ministers for over 20 years.  Have had a 
Christian TV program on Public Access for over 30 years and 
on CH 21,3 local TV in Louisville for 4 years.  Proud parents 
of 1 daughter and 2 granddaughters. 
 

LAMB, CHARLES D.  ‘41  - St. Petersburg, FL;  Enjoying life 
on the “Shores of Paradise”. Volunteers in their health center 
pushing wheelchairs and visiting. Shoots pool 3 times a week 
and is Chair of the Advisory Council.  Both still able to take 
trips and enjoy life in general.  charleslamb15@gmail.com 
 

LAMBDIN, DEWEY W. II  ‘62 - Nashville, TN; 21st novel in 
the Alan Lewrie Naval Adventure Series, comes out Feb.’15.  

MASCIERE, ART  ‘61  - Denton, TX; Retired, and enjoying 
grandkids in Lewisburg, PA and Dallas, TX. 
amasc@grandecom.net 
  

MCCLELLAN, ALAN  ‘62  - Boones Mill, VA;  Retired dentist.  
Has 8 grandkids and enjoying life.  Volunteers at local rescue 
mission doing dentistry, active in church, bicycling, woodturn-
ing, gardening, and hanging out with grandkids. Hail Castle 
Heights!  galanmcc@gmail.com 
 

MCELROY, THOMAS M.  ‘63  - Louisville, KY;  Retired from 
accounting position at Presbyterian Church (U.S.A). Said Go 
Louisville Cardinals, 2012-2013 Champions. He is currently  
trying to take care of two “nieces”. Going to travel in the near 
future to see all the x in-laws in upper peninsula of Michigan.  
tmaclou45@gmail.com 
 

MCKENNA, THOMAS P.  ‘48 - Stowe, VT;  He and his wife 
live in an independent living retirement complex of 40 condos 
in the woods of Stowe, an upscale little ski resort in the moun-
tains and they like it a lot!  tpmckenna@stoweaccess.com 
 

MCMAINS, MICHAEL W.  ‘55  - Spring, TX;  He is doing well 
as is his family but he hasn’t been feeling too well. Mike sends 
his best regards to all!  mikemcmains@aol.com 
 

MONTI, STEWART T.  ‘70 - Sanford, NC;  Moved to Sanford 
where his wife, Anne, grew up.  Stewart was an Air Force pilot 
when he met her there, and they started to travel.  Now they 
finds ways to stay busy.  smonti9775@aol.com 
 

MORGAN, FRED C.  ’52  - Lake Ozark, MO;  Alive and well 
and living at the Lake of the Ozarks watching sports (Cards 
and Chiefs), and eating and drinking. He said life is Good.                   
seadoorider5@hotmail.com 
 

MORROW, JOHN A.  (faculty - taught History and Ranger 
Platoon) - Cartersville, GA; Retired after 27 years in the mili-
tary, and had 14 years teaching high school.  He and his wife, 
Elise, spend most of their time between homes in North Geor-
gia and Mt. Pleasant, SC.  He sends a big “HELLO” to all 
CHMA “Rangers”!  begheid@yahoo.com 
 

MORTIMER, JIM  ‘55 - Salyersville, KY;  Jim wrote that he 
married Gail King on 8 July 2013. 
 

MORTON, GEORGE B.  ‘64  - Leavenworth, KS;  Life contin-
ues to revolve around family (in Lawrence, Kansas and Long 
Beach, CA) and teaching and playing tennis in both Kansas 
and Florida.  He has been to National 7 times; 3 times with 
Kansas City teams (2 seconds), 4 times with Florida teams (2 
4ths). Enjoying retirement with winters in Naples, Florida.  
Plans to attend 50 year reunion in October.  Best wishes to 
all.  eg10spro@aol.com 
 

NEWBILL, JAMES BROOKS  ‘61  - Creve Coeur, MO;  Said 
he married Brenda Scott on July 13, 2012.  Still works full 
time.  jbnewpc@hotmail.com 
 

NORTON, JAMES R. III  ‘61  - St. Augustine, FL;  Retired 
professor of Photography; and now practicing photographer.  
jamesreesnorton@comcast.net 
 

NUNN, OLIVER J. NUNN Jr.  ‘59 - Piney Flats, TN;  Retired 
from CVS  on September 9, 2013.  Still works 1 or 2 days a 
week for independents.  Still married to Phoebie.  Had knee 
replacement in ‘09, and now he said both hips need surgery.  
They plan on being at the 55th class reunion this year!  
ojnunn@charter.net 
 

PARTEE, ALBERT L. III  ‘75 -  Brentwood, TN;  Married for 
33 years to Debra Jenkins Partee, assistant professor for the 
practice of nursing at Vanderbilt University.  Four children:  
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PARTEE—continued) Kim Partee Allar (28), doctoral can-
didate in history at the ...Strassler Institute at Clark University; 
Matten Partee (28), equity analyst at Massachusetts Financial 
Services in Boston; Nathaniel Partee, youth director at Hilldale 
United Methodist Church in Clarksville; Sarah Partee, fresh-
man at Hendrix College in Arkansas.  Al is a Senior Counsel at 
the Tennessee Attorney General’s Office, and was recently 
named team leader for False Claims Act cases.  
apartee3@hotmail.com 
 

PROCTOR, DAWN  ‘85  -  Endicott, NY;  Said she can’t wait to 
see everyone in October!  She is bringing her daughter to 
Homecoming.  dcproctor1@gmail.com 
 

REEVES, ROBERT L.  ‘52  - Nashville, TN;  Retired officially 
on March 1, 2014.  Working on genealogy, and traveling.  
rlreeves@bellsouth.net 
 

ROBINSON, JACK W. Sr.  ‘52 -  Nashville, TN;  Retired since 
January 1, 2013 after 48 years with same law firm. 
 

ROGERS, MILTON B. ‘48 - Pensacola, FL; He and his wife,   
Carol Jean, have moved to Azalea Trace, an attractive retire-
ment community in Pensacola offering all three levels of care - 
Independent, Assisted, and Critical.  They are still in phase 
one.  He said cleaning out 50 years of closets may put them in 
the next level or beyond.  Wrote that he will always be grateful 
for the Heights experience. cjmbr@cox.net 
 

ROSS, JAMES M.  ‘43  - Miami, FL;  Lost his wife in 2009. 
Said he’s running out of energy, as a result has slowed down. 
 

RUSSO, LAWRENCE “Butch”  ‘59  - Kingwood, TX;  Is a 
great grandfather now.  He is still doing well as far as health is 
concerned.  Best of all his loved ones and theirs seem to be 
okay too!  He prays the same good fortune for all of you! 
butch@russo.org 
 

RUTHERFORD, RICHARD T.  ‘71  - Carthage, TN;  Continues 
to practice Family Medicine but in new office setting.  Works as 
ER physician part-time.  Older daughter starts Medical School 
this August; younger daughter college junior; son is living, 
breathing, thoroughly enjoying high school football. Recently 
celebrated 24th wedding anniversary.  rtrmd@comcast.net 
 

SCHAEFER, HADLEY  ‘51 - Fernandina Beach, FL;  Still   
retired at Amelia Island Plantation with Meg, wife of 58 years, 
and Maggie (11 pound Havanese). Travels to visit 4 children 
and 9 grandchildren located variously in Florida, North Caroli-
na, Oregon, Wyoming, New York,  California, and by Septem-
ber,Texas.  hadleyschaefer@warrington.ufl.edu 
 

SEGARRA, ORLANDO J. “Landy”  ‘59  - Miami, FL;  Taking 
care of his four kids; talking to old friends - always with the 
faces of his good friends that have “passed away”:  none of 
them he said, “I could not remember, because I have never 
forgotten them.” 
 

SHOAF, STEPHEN  ‘69  - Port St. Joe, FL;  Son, Witt is soph-
omore at Stetson University; daughter, Kate, lives and works in 
Spain; wife, Natalie - said he was one lucky guy; stated he 
opened 2 more appliance show rooms in Panama City Beach 
and Tallahassee.   
 

SMITH, TOMMY ‘76  - Nashville, TN;  Works at the NBA. 
volssmith@comcast.net 
 

SNODDY, CHRIS  ‘77  - Nashville, TN;  Recently finished 4 
years as President of the TN Athletic Trainers Society.  Named 
to National Committee for Secondary School Athletic Trainers 
representing the Southeast Region.  Still providing sports med-
icine coverage on a daily basis for practices and games. 
chrissnoddy@msn.com 

SNODDY, JAMES T.  ‘70  - Atlanta, GA; Semi-retired         
commercial print executive; married for 38 years; son is ortho-
pedic surgeon at Vanderbilt University. jsmwest@bellsouth.net 
 

SPURLOCK, JOHN H.  ‘58  - Bowling Green, KY;  Professor 
of American Literature Emeritus; retired from Western        
Kentucky University in 2004. 
 

STEEN, H. LESLIE  ‘61 -  Maumelle, AR;  Stays busy growing 
his hardwood lumber business he started after retirement from 
Union Pacific Railroad. They supply domestic hardwoods to 
hobbyists as well as cabinet and millwork shops.  He and wife, 
Judy, love to visit their children and 6 grandchildren.  Planning 
to attend the 2014 Homecoming. jlsteen1@sbcglobal.net 
 

STEWART, GEORGE W.  ’68 - Melrose, FL;  George said he 
attended Castle Heights from grades 4th through 9th. (Would 
have been in Class of 1968) george@stewartexpress.com   
 

SUTTON, HAROLD  ‘49 -  Garland, TX;  He and is wife Corkie 
are still going after 53 years. Their daughter and her  husband 
are still practicing law and their granddaughter graduated from 
Yale and is now ending her first year at Cornell Veterinary 
School in Ithaca, NY.  Harold said if any of you still remember 
him, send him a note to P.O. Box 496225, Garland, TX 75049 
 

THOMASON,  JOHN D.  ‘67  -  College Grove, TN;  Said he is 
retired from AT&T.  john@eastbumble.net 
 

TIDWELL, JOHN “Country”  ‘60  - New Johnsonville, TN;  
Retired from DuPont.  He is serving in TN House of Repre-
sentatives representing 74th District.  jctidwell@tds.net 
 

VIAR, CHARLES R. “Charlie”  ‘63  - Dyersburg, TN;  Still 
practicing general out patient and forensics psychology.  Is 
very active in his Scottish Clan and is an officer of the Chief’s 
Household and it keeps him busy — Clan Mac Tavish.      
sixtwentyfour@msn.com 
 

WALTER, JAMES  ‘57  - Ann Arbor, MI;  James wrote that his 
wife of 51 years, Judith, passed away on June 28. 
 

WALTON, JIM  ‘65  - Nashville, TN;  Is in the export/import of 
construction machinery still (40+years).  Currently Director of 
International Sales of Roadtec, Inc.  Travels frequently to Rus-
sia, Middle East and Africa.  Married 41 years to Anne.  Has 3 
children and 2 grandchildren.  jasewalton@aol.com 
 

WARREN, E.L.  ‘52  -  Guthrie, KY;  Holding on at “80”.  
Hopes to be back for 70th Reunion in 2022! 
 

WELTY, JAMES  ‘56  -  Fairborn, OH;  Restoring classic race 
cars and rebuilding Merry Go Round organs. Said he is staying 
busy.  jimwelty60@aol.com 
 

WHEELER, WILLIAM H. III  ‘72  -  Lexington, KY;  Bill com-
pleted a BA in Spanish in 2010 and his graduate certification 
to teach English as a second language in 2013.  He uses his 
free time to teach in Lexington and in Mexico.  Currently     
looking for a house somewhere along the coast.  Hail, Castle 
Heights!  thebeak72@yahoo.com 
 

WHITLOW, DOUG  ‘65  -  Georgetown, TX;  Enjoys the kids, 
tutoring grandchildren, and livin’, love’n retirement in Texas.  
Hopes to return next year for the 50th reunion for the class of 
1965 and visiting with his fellow Heightsmen and sharing 
“those memories”.  daw212@msn.com 
 

WILLIAMS, GEORGE  ‘65  - Lascassas, TN;  Is an automotive  
artist across the U.S.  Presently has a shop at home for auto  
airbrushing and antique restoration and re-purposing.         
Facebook George Williams Lacassas TN or The Vision Edge/
Pinstriping by George.  pinbygeorge@hotmail.com 
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 Contact Us If You Have A Change In 

Address, Phone Number, or Email 
Send to: 

Rob Hosier 
1045 Woodmont Drive 

Gallatin, TN  37066 
Email:  shosier@msn.com 

 

NOTICE OF  

RECENT DEATHS 
 

The Alumni Association has received information 

on the following alumni who have passed away 

(recently or in the past few years). 
 

Charles Barton  ‘62 

Dr. Joseph J. Bethany, Jr.  ‘45 

Stephen Clark Brock  ‘74 

William E. Hall  ‘41 

Henry L. (Rusty) Hodges  ‘60 

Charles Humphries  ‘45 

Roger E. Mummah  ‘65 

Robert W. O’Bryant  ‘52 

Harry Bone Rogers  ‘44 

John W. Southcombe  ‘41 

Louis Spillman  ‘48 

Doyle Springer  ‘48 

Robert L. Stack, Sr.  ‘45 

Jefferson B. Talbot, III  ‘50 

Leo Wardrup  ‘54 

Horace Whitten  ‘59 

Stanley Frank Wozniak  ‘69 

 

SCHOLARSHIP 

APPLICATION 

INFORMATION for 2015 

 

 SAVE THIS INFORMATION  
if anyone in your family will be  

applying for a scholarship ! 
 

On December 1, 2014  

Info on scholarships will be posted 

on the alumni website  
www.castleheights.com 

 

We will enter into our fifteenth (15th) year of 

awarding scholarships in 2015. PLEASE KEEP 

THIS INFORMATION. B e g i n n i n g  o n 

December 1, 2014, you may go to the  Castle 

Heights Military Academy Alumni Association’s 

website www.castleheights.com and print 

the instructions and application for the five (5) 

scholarships ($1,500 each) that will be 

awarded in 2015 for the academic year 2015-

2016.   February 15, 2015, will be the deadline 

for the applications to reach the Alumni 

Association. April 15, 2015 will be the deadline 

for the Scholarship Selection Committee to have 

the names of the five  students selected to receive 

the  scholarships ($1,500 to each).  The 

recipients will be notified after April 15, 2015.  
 

If you do not have access to the internet and/or 

you are unable to print the information/directions 

and application, contact us after December 1:  
 

Susan Hosier 

1045 Woodmont Drive 

Gallatin, TN 37066 

615/451-0468  

shosier@msn.com   

WILLIAMS, ROBERT R. Jr.  ‘66 -  Memphis, TN;  His wife, 
Nancy, retired this Spring from her position as Executive     
Director of the Memphis Child Advocacy Center after 20 years 
of service to the children and community of Memphis.  They are 
enjoying retirement by visiting their son, Rob, in Nashville, and 
daughter, Becky, in Kansas City, and their families.   
rwilli7@comcast.net 
 

WOLFE, JAY B.  ‘66  - Shelbyville, TN;  Was drafted into the 
Army in 1969.  1970 went to Vietnam as a combat medic in the 
101st AB and received 2 Purple Hearts.  In 1971 he began 
playing bass guitar with many Rock&Roll/RB groups from 
Nashville to NY to LA.  In 1984 he went to work for the Veter-
ans Admin in Murfreesboro, TN.  Jay retired from the VA in 
2012 after 28 years. Thankful his father sent him to Heights. 
The knowledge gained was of great help to him then and now. 
 

WOOSLEY, THOMAS B.  ‘67  -  Daphne, AL;  Retired this year 
after 38 years as anesthesiologist .  Married 44 years to Jane 
and has 2 daughters and 3 grandsons.  Playing golf and sailing.      
woosley35055@bellsouth.net 
 

WRIGHT, JAMES W. “Bill”  ‘50  - Birmingham, AL;  At Heights 
they called him “Rod” after Rod Brasfield.  He is retired from 
Bellsouth Telecommunications with 30 years of service.       
Married to Susan Wright for 29 years.  Has 2 daughters and 7 
grandchildren. 
 

YORK, ROBERT G. “Big Camel”  ‘59  - Gonzales, LA;    
American Legion member, Honor Guard, and Firing Squad 
Leader at burials.  f412y@eatel.net 
 

YOUNG, JAMES R.  ‘56  - Blythewood, SC; Retired Army 
Colonel in 1990.  Married 49 years to Brenda K. Denton Young.  
Has 2 sons and 1 daughter.  Graduated from Texas A&M in 
‘60, and Pepperdine with MA in ‘79. View his steel art at 
www.JimYo.com; Facebook—James Russell Young—email is 
jyoung@sc.rr.com 

SONNY’S Italian Restaurant  
Opened in May 2014 in the former Castle Heights Chop 

House next to Main Building.  They open  
at 11:00 a.m. Monday-Friday, 5:00 p.m. on Saturday.  

And closed on Sunday. 


